

Public Works Agenda March 28, 2022 3:30 p.m.

Call Meeting to Order

Review and Discuss Report from the Township Engineer

Review and Discuss Director of Public Works Monthly Report

Review minutes of the Public Works Committee on October 25, 2021 for approval.

New Business

Other

Adjournment

PUBLIC WORKS MINUTES October 25, 2021

PRESENT:

Commissioner Fred Prendergast, Chairman Commissioner Nancy Bowden Commissioner Les Berry Bill Sarosy, Roadmaster Dan Moyer, Public Works Carol L. Thompson, Secretary

Call Meeting to order:

Commissioner Fred Prendergast called the October 25^t Meeting to order. This meeting was held in the Conference Room at the new location 2 New Road

Review for Approval of the minutes from the June 28, 2020 Public Works Committee.

The minutes from the June 28th 2021 Public Works Committee were reviewed. There were no corrections to the minutes as presented. Commissioner Bowden made a motion to approve the minutes. Bill Sarosy seconded the motion. The June 2021 meeting minutes were approved.

Review Report from Township Engineer

Concord Square Park

Construction ongoing expected to be Complete by the end of the month

Scarlet Avenue Drainage

Pipe televised after debris removed from the pipe Will be identifying section of pipe that needs repair And included in the 2021 drainage project. Bill talked about the need to also replace a pipe next to Mr. Sexton property old pipe has caved in . Bill also spoke of the double inlet on Pancoast Avenue.

Eusden Drive

Will be included in 2021 drainage project Weir & Blackthorne

Prepared preliminary plan for box culvert from Newsome Park into Weir Park to carry large capacity of flow downstream and prevent flooding at the intersection

Submitted a DCED grant for construction funds

Will be included in 2022 drainage project

Public Works

Construction is ongoing Bi weekly project meetings

2021 Road Program

A.F. Damon finished paving roads from Aqua work. All work completed

Amphitheatre

Construction completed
Public Works will take over watering
the new sod laid

MS4/Basins

Basin 8, 9, & 10 will be included in 2022 drainage Community Center Roundabout

Prepared alternative solution analysis

Traffic Signals

Preparing retiming signals along Concord Road should be completed by end of the year

Llewelyn Dam

Waiting on response from DEP regarding Houtman Plan

Roundabout Landscaping
Waiting on hours for Public Works to closeout
Project.

The Committee further discussed the timing of the traffic lights especially the timing of the light at Springbrook Boulevard. Traffic is backed up Pennell Road and also at the intersection of Dutton Mill and Pennell Road.

The Committee discussed the PECO Green Grant for The Smiles on the Playground recreation area at the Community Center.

Public Works Report

Hunter's Run Retention Pond

Bill informed the Committee the owner of the property next to the retention basin has been maintaining the basin and would like to take it over. Joe Viscuso will speak to the owner

Public Works New Building

The Committee discussed the progress of The Public Works new building located On Bridgewater Road. Bill stated that the steel will be installed very soon.

Salt Bins

The committee discussed the need for the Salt during bad weather and the possible Storage near our new Township Offices. It was discussed that Opdenaker area on Mount Road may be a possibility.

Inlet Repairs

The Gordonville Road inlet was discussed along with the Connie and Giles Lane box inlet.

The inlet was discussed at Crestview and Clearview Lane near the intersection of Overlook Drive.

Maintained Parks and Flowerbeds

Valley View Park

The Committee discussed that there was Some vandalism at Valley View Park. The Police Officers spoke to the kids

Pennell Manor Park

The Committee discussed Pennell Manor Park

Several years ago all equipment was taken out due to the park be vandalized .

The Township just recently installed a new swing set for the children's use.

Other Business:

The month of November will be the last week for Branch pick up this year. .

The next scheduled meeting of the Public Works Committee will be held in January 2022.

There being no further business of the Public Works Committee the meeting was adjourned.

These meeting minutes reflect the main areas of discussion and comments. There may however, have been other items discussed that were not noted.

Respectfully Submitted

Carol L. Thompson